Dear Mr. President of the Republic of Bulgaria,

Dear Ms. Rivière,
Dear ministers,

I am extremely glad to be present at the opening of the Second Extraordinary Session of the Intergovernmental Committee for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage. I feel satisfied, as Bulgaria was able to host this important forum also thanks to the significant body of research produced by Bulgarian scientists working in the field of intangible cultural heritage. 
UNESCO is the most important international organization, whose interventions represent a fruitful synthesis of science and culture. UNESCO is a world organization, whose work is based on the premise that culture should draw on the practical application of scientific research.
Being a member of the largest research organization in Bulgaria, I cannot but highly appreciate such strategies. 
The Bulgarian Academy of Sciences is extremely active in the field of intangible cultural heritage. A team of researchers put a lot of effort in the development of the Bulgarian national register of intangible cultural heritage – a programme implemented jointly with the Ministry of Culture. With the creation of the said register, which is one of the first full registers that has been compiled, the Bulgarian state received an instrument for the implementation of its cultural policies in the field of intangible cultural heritage. Bulgaria achieved a synthesis between research and practice in the field of culture management. The “Living Human Treasures – Bulgaria” programme, whose implementation started only recently, is yet another proof of the vibrancy of this model. The credit for the development of the conceptual basis for the implementation of this programme in Bulgaria should once again be given to Bulgarian researchers. Bulgarian researchers, who are experts in the field, designed Bulgaria’s proposal for inclusion in the List of masterpieces of the oral and intangible heritage of humanity. Bulgarian researchers, who are experts in the field of intangible cultural heritage, participate on an annual basis in the steps taken by the Bulgarian state to ensure continuity of cultural traditions.
It should also be noted that Bulgarian researchers participate actively in various UNESCO programmes and interventions as experts. The representative of Bulgaria to the Intergovernmental Committee for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage is a member of the Bulgarian Academy of Sciences. 
Therefore it was only logical for Bulgaria to officially propose the establishment on its territory of a Regional centre for the safeguarding of intangible cultural heritage under the auspices of UNESCO. The Bulgarian Academy of Sciences will provide space for the establishment of the centre and will work for it together with the Ministry of Culture and the Ministry of Foreign Affairs.
At the end of this brief speech about the efforts of Bulgarian researchers to safeguard intangible cultural heritage, I would like to wish the Intergovernmental Committee a fruitful conference and every success!
Acad. Nicola Sabotinov

Vice-president of the Bulgarian Academy of Sciences
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